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Miami, 28th of June, 2006 
 
 

Report on the IBSSA Technical Department 
 
 
This report has been made for the 11th Congress of IBSSA, on 28th of June 2006 in Miami by Gen. Dr. 
András Czapáry-Martincsevics, KCM – Chairman of IBSSA Technical Department (furthermore: 
TechDept) about the activity of the Department since the last Congress and about some future plans 
how to develop the activity of the Department. 
 
1. The members of TechDept have defined the mission and the places of activity, the requirements 

for nomination of new TechDept members agreed by the Executive Committee. It can be read by 
everyone on the Internet or please contact us for having it. We focused to find new members 
who supporting efficiently our activity and working really. 

 
2. The elected members of the Department: Mr. Bert E. Dombi from Switzerland – is the Secretary 

of IBSSA TechDept. Mr. Bert E. Dombi is a serious international consultant and supplier of the 
Swiss Army for reliable notebooks and telescopic night-vision cameras for observations. 

 
3. Dr. András Czapáry-Martincsevics and other IBSSA persons have participated on a lot of 

conferences and mainly on the monthly general meetings of the Hungarian Section. 
 
4. MBVMSZ – The Employer’s Association of Hungarian Security Companies (www.mbvmsz.hu) 

has nominated Dr. András Czapáry-Martincsevics to the member of the Working Committee of 
Electronic Surveillance at CoESS (Confederation of European Security Services 
(www.coess.org). There was a successful pre-standardization process finished by the 
Committee about the Monitoring and Alarm Receiving Centre. 

 
5. There is planned to make technical presentations and demonstrations for the members of 

Congress about new fingerprint reading technologies and equipments. All additional 
demonstrations are welcomed now and in the future too. 

 
6. We welcome new members of TechDept 

− Dr. Zoltán Hegedős from Backa Topolya (Serbia) 
 
 
Finally we would like to state and declare that we focus our activity to introduce more and more new 
security equipments to the members of IBSSA by using of all publication opportunity of IBSSA. 


